Town of Glastonbury

2155 MAIN STREET - P.O. BOX 6523 « GLASTONBURY, CT 06033-6523 « (860) 652-7500
FAX (860) 652-7505

ITEM #7
Richard J. Johnson 01-10-2023 Meeting

Town Manager
January 6, 2023

The Glastonbury Town Council
2155 Main Street
Glastonbury, CT 06033
Re: Town Manager's Report
Dear Council Members:
The following will keep you up to date on various topics.

1. COVID Report

The January 4, 2023 report is attached.

2. Energy Star Rating

| am pleased to advise Glastonbury has received special recognition as part of the 30" anniversary of the
Energy Star Program. This recognition is presented to communities nationwide with certain threshold number
of buildings/accounts enrolled in the program. For Glastonbury, some 36 structures of which 4 have achieved
the Energy Star designation.

3. LPRs

The current year budget allocates funding for license plate readers at selected locations/intersections. This
project is moving forward and based on a competitive RFP process, final discussions in progress with a
selected vendor. A subscription service is envisioned for an initial two-year term with opportunity to extend on
a year-to-year basis. The annual cost generally falls within available funding. The LPR project was fully
reviewed during the FY23 budget process and in detail at the March 8, 2022 Council meeting. | will advise
when a specific operational schedule is determined.

4. Minnechaug Golf Course

Another successful year at this Town-owned 9-hole facility with restaurant. Both operations experienced strong
attendance/customers. Total rounds of golf play of 25,450 for 2022. This compares to 27,257 and 22,315 for
2021 and 2022 respectively. A nice job by all.

5. Budget Schedule
The following dates are scheduled for the start of the FY24 budget process:
o  Capital Improvement Workshop — 6:00 p.m. Thursday, January 19, 2023 — Riverfront Community

Center — Community Room B.
e Annual Town Meeting — 6:00 p.m. Tuesday, January 24, 2023 — Council Chambers (prior to Council

Regular Meeting). e A )
/ Sincerely, -
[.'/ Iﬁ g

RJJ/sal
Attachment



Town of Glastonbury

Health Department

Memo

January 4, 2023

To: Richard J. Johnson
Town Manager

Fr:  WendyS. Mis 2SS/
Director of Health

Re: COVID-19 update

This report uses publicly available laboratory-confirmed results for COVID-19 data from Connecticut
Department of Public Health (CT DPH) for local, county, and Connecticut overall. At-home test results
are not included, so information and graphs demonstrate trends rather than a full accounting of cases.
Numbers in (parentheses) indicate change from the previous week. Charts in this report show data in
approximate one-month intervals. The current month is shown with data “to date”.

As per CT DPH data for January 2, 2023:

e A total of 135,177 tests have been administered to Glastonbury residents. (+236)

e Of the 135,177 tests administered, 7,664 were laboratory positive NAAT cases. (+40)

e No additional deaths were reported; the loss of Glastonbury residents remains at 124. (+0)
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Test positivity is calculated as a rolling 7-day test positivity by specimen collection date; all positive
molecular (PCR/NAAT) test results are divided by all molecular (PCR/NAAT) test results (positive and
negative) for the last 7 days and multiplied by 100 to reach a percentage. Results are shown below for
Glastonbury, Hartford County, and the state of Connecticut overall.

Glastonbury, like Hartford County and CT overall, continues to show a significant increase in test
positivity. A higher percentage of residents getting tested for COVID-19 are testing positive. Residents
and others should consider the public health measures listed in the “widespread respiratory illness”
section later in this report to protect themselves and family members against the further spread of
COVID-19.

7 Day COVID-19 Test Positivity
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COVID-19 Vaccine
COVID-19 vaccines are available for individuals ages 6 months and up.

The COVID-19 bivalent booster vaccine is available if it has been at least two months since an
individual’s last COVID-19 vaccine (whether the primary series or any booster). More vaccination and
booster information is available from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention.

Additional clinics can be found at www.vaccines.gov and entering the zip code for the search area.

Free at home COVID-19 test kits; extended shelf life of test kits

The U.S. government has again made at home test kits available to residential households for no cost.
The order includes four (4) individual rapid antigen COVID-19 tests. The tests are completely free. Tests
can be ordered at https://special.usps.com/testkits .

The expiration dates of many at home test kits have been extended. Go to this website to check the
updated expiration date of kits in your home.

COVID-19 Testing locations
CLICK HERE for the 2-1-1 of Connecticut online site to search for COVID-19 testing. Users may refine
their search by zip code, type of test and key demographics of individual to be tested.
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Widespread respiratory illness

States throughout the nation continue to experience widespread respiratory illness. Cases of COVID-19,
seasonal influenza, and respiratory syncytial virus (RSV) are affecting people of all ages. Seasonal flu in
CT has appeared much earlier than usual. CT residents are going to Emergency Departments with
influenza like symptoms much earlier in the season than previous years, as seen in this chart from CT
DPH. While the recent decline shows a reduction in the number of people presenting at the emergency
department for influenza like illness, flu season is ongoing, and prevention strategies against
respiratory viruses should be followed.

Percentage of Emergency Department Visits for Influenza Like llness, Current Season Compared to Past Seasons
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Flu shots are readily available in the community. Pharmacies and other locations providing flu shots as
well as the vaccines available can be found at www.vaccines.gov .

While COVID-19, seasonal flu, and RSV may be addressed with slightly different medical treatments,
prevention strategies against respiratory viruses are similar:

e Wash your hands often

e Clean and disinfect surfaces regularly

e Get your flu vaccine and COVID-19 booster

e Stay home when you are sick

e Wear a mask in crowded public areas, or near others who may be sick

e Wear a mask around others when you have respiratory illness symptoms

Data for this report is gathered from publicly available data at https://data.ct.qov/stories/s/COVID-19-data/wa3g-tfvc/

Test positivity is calculated as a rolling 7-day test positivity by specimen collection date; all positive molecular (PCR/NAAT) test
results are divided by all molecular (PCR/NAAT) test results (positive and negative) for the last 7 days and multiplied by 100 to
reach a percentage. All data are preliminary and subject to change. Data from previous dates are routinely updated. CT DPH
data reporting changes have been summarized and can be read here.
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